Lockheed Martin Corporation
2121 Crystal Drive #100 Arlington, VA 22202
Telephone 703-413-5970 Facsimile 703-413-5908

LOCKNEED MARTIN f%

Jennifer Warren
Vice President, Technology Policy & Regulation
Government & Regulatory Affairs

October 1, 2014

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary

Federal Communications Commission
445 12th Street, S.W., Room TW-A325
Washington, D.C. 20554

Re: Notice of Surrender of International
Section 214 Authorization
File No. ITC-214-19991122-00730

Dear Ms. Dortch:

Pursuant to Section 63.19 of the rules of the Federal Communications Commission (“FCC”),
Lockheed Martin Corporation hereby surrenders the above-referenced international Section 214
authorization held in the name of its subsidiary Comsat General.

This is a ministerial act to eliminate unnecessary FCC authorizations. Comsat General submits
that no customer notice is required under Section 63.19(a) of the FCC rules because it does not

provide international common carrier service and has no international common carrier
customers to notify.

Very respectfully,

Jennifer A. Warren



